DELTA KAPPA GAMMA SOCIETY INTERNATIONAL
ALPHA IOTA CHAPTER

Minutes

October 2, 2004

The meeting of the Alpha Iota Chapter was called to order by President Jennifer Germany. Thirty-one members answered roll call. Reports were given on the following members who were not present for the meeting: Susan Adams – new baby and Sensational Saturday; Cathy Alderman – father’s surgery; Debbie Bass – Sensational Saturday; Terry Burns – in Athens; Judy Carter – child’s ballgame; Melba Daily – taking care of sister; Faith Duncan – in Athens; Joyce England – out of town; Cheryl Goff – out of town; Sarah Gore – wedding; Gloria Grenga – recovering from stitches in arm; Nancy Harbin – at Georgia Tech; Ethel Jewett – church retreat; Pam Nutt – prior commitment; Leslie Praetschler – out of town for a conference; Margaret Ramsey – surgery. Volunteers will send cards to those who were not in attendance. 

Judy Seritella presented the inspiration with the reading of a poem. At this time, copies of the minutes were distributed by Bonnie Strohm, and the treasurer’s report was offered. Both were approved as presented. In addition, a card from Cornelia Harnage was read informing the group of her transfer to the Henry County chapter.

The business portion of the meeting included the following:
· The $250.00 Eleanor Gurley Grant was presented to Vicki Adams’ daughter Elizabeth, who is a student at the State University of West Georgia.

· Three officers were installed. They were recording secretary Donna McDonald, corresponding secretary Susan Hopkins, and parliamentarian Diane LaCharite.

· The new budget presented by Mary Greenwood was approved.

· The chapter voted to nominate Vicki Adams for Mother of the Year.

· Nominee forms for the Psi State Achievement Award are available.

· The deadline for nominees for state offices is October 22.

· Apply by February 1 for available scholarships.

· The group voted to make a donation in support of the Boylston House.

· A memorial to honor Jackie Lowder was given by Carol Acree.

· The Psi State Convention will be held at Lake Blackshear on March 18.

· An informative letter from the new International President defining Delta Kappa Gamma was read.

· An international project of collecting school supplies was discussed.

· The group approved the suggestion of adopting two Delta Kappa Gamma members from Florida. We will present $200.00 to each member who suffered loses due to the hurricanes.

The program was given by District Director Peggy McCall. She discussed the significance of our Delta Kappa Gamma memberships and emphasized the importance of treasuring our pins, making sure that they are always protected.

President Jennifer Germany thanked hostesses Janet Sherling, Lorabeth Stroup, and Joyce Sorrell, and door prizes were awarded. After the blessing was given, the members enjoyed a marvelous luncheon.








Respectfully submitted,









Donna McDonald

